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▪ The Regional Solid Waste Management Plan (SWMP) has 
received final approval from the Minister of Environment and 
Climate Change Strategy with a requirement for amendments.  
This report is to update the Regional Board on the Minister’s 
requested amendments to the plan and to receive approval 
from the Board on the Final Solid Waste Management Plan. 
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 2016-2017, the Regional Waste Reduction Office, with the 
assistance of a consultant and a Public Technical Advisory 
Committee updated the regions Solid Waste Management Plan 

Draft plan was approved by the Regional Board October 17, 
2017 

Plan was submitted to Minister Grey Heyman, Minister of 
Environment and Climate Change Strategy in June of 2017 

 Final approval from Minister Heyman was received on Feb 2, 
2020 
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Minister approved the plan as is, with two required amendments 
 The RDCO shall complete a Five-Year Effectiveness Review as 

recommended under the Section C.3.3 of a guide to Solid Waste 
Management Planning.  A review report should be submitted to the ministry 
by December 31, 2024 

 

 The RDCO shall re-evaluate organic waste diversion opportunities and 
assess effectiveness of maintaining landfill gas collection and use at the 
landfill.  A report should be submitted to the ministry by December 31, 2030 
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 THAT the Regional Board approve the final Solid Waste 
Management Plan with amendments required by the Minister of 
Environment in his letter dated February 2, 2020. 
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6 

Initiatives that have been completed or are 

ongoing 
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